

Race to Service Race to Membership



THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF CALNEVHA DIVISION 35

Volume 5

Visit Div. 35's website: www.cnhdiv35.org

November 2008

Lieutenant Governor's Corner Membership Matters

Hello Team Kiwanis,

The green flag has been lowered on the Division 35 500. We will have a lot of fun in the course of the year. Remember your MPG (Membership Provides Growth) and your GPS (Growth Powers Service). As we race towards the finish line remember that the Revitalization Team will provide the tools and the information sources to improve, strengthen, and help your club grow. We will support and guide your club in your efforts towards increased membership and revitalization. As you keep your engines running and you support your clubs, community and our Service Leadership Program remember that we are all one family. We are here to support each other in all our events. Remember to inter-club with each other and share in your successes.

The Midwinter South Conference has been rescheduled to February 28, 2009. There will be a Regional Training that will be held on February 7, 2009. The Regional Training will be with Divisions 10 and 15. More information will come to you as the planning progresses.

Are you working on your Distinguished Kiwanian Award (DKA)? The Road to a DKA is as simple as 1-2-3.

- 1. Sponsor one (1) New Kiwanian into any club in the Cal-Nev-Ha District
- 2. Participate in two (2) Kiwanis Service Projects
- 3. Attend three (3) Service Leadership Programs (SLP) **Projects or Events**

You'll need to submit your application to: Randy Golden, DKA Chairman

8528 Whitefish Circle

Fountain Valley, CA 92708

Governor Dan Connolly and the Ca-Nev-Ha District has been issued a challenge from the Florida District. They are trying to outdo our District as far as raising the most money for The Annual Club Giving. We are asking every club to contribute \$6.00 per member this year and racing towards 100% participation. Every club that makes their contribution before November 30th will qualify for an Early Bird Award Banner Pin. The pins are a one of a kind and each club qualifying will receive two.

Let's race to the finish line with membership growth, community involvement, and support of our SLP. GO TEAM!!!

Your LTG Dave Wallach

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one community at a time.

CLUB & DIVISION EVENTS

PLANNING AN INTERCLUB?

ALWAYS contact the President or other officer of the Club you're planning to visit. First, they may have a special event, or be going "dark" for a meeting, or need to have sufficient food/space available. Try to let them know at least 2 days in advance. Check our website, www.cnhdiv35.org for the latest club meeting information.

Incoming Presidents: As previously requested: Please remember to add to your Club Budget \$200 to Feed the Kids at the Kiwanis Rose Float Div 35 Decorating Day. This is from your Service Budget, if you so choose.

Glendora Kiwanis Club (thanks to Dave Culp)



We all had a spooky time at Halloween in the Park. We served a lot of hot dogs and pizza to a very hungry crowd. Tony Miller is the chair of this event and was on hand about 2 pm to start cooking. We loaded the last of the stuff into his pickup about 9 pm and sent him home. Thanks,

Have you ever dreamed of traveling to the outer reaches of space, or to visit the depths of the ocean floor? All this is now possible through Infinity Tours, a virtual enterprise (and very professional company) put together by students at Glendora High School. Schools throughout the country compete to showcase the enterprises that the students have created. The first competition is in Bakersfield where 5 teams will be selected to compete in NYC for a grand prize. These students have their eye on that goal! The Glendora Kiwanis Club donated \$250.00 towards their enterprise expenses.



Relay For Life 2009 - Division 35

Is Your Club Part of the Solution?

is four Club I are of the Solution.				
Monrovia	April 18-19, 2009			
Hacienda Heights	May 2-3, 2009			
La Puente	May 16-17, 2009			
West Covina	May 16-17, 2009			
Diamond Bar	June 6-7, 2009			
Glendora	June 13-14, 2009			
Arcadia	June 13-14, 2009			
Walnut	June 27-28, 2009			



Proceeds from the Walk support research towards a cure, cancer education, patient and family support services, and advocacy. We need everyone's help in the fight against cancer.

Thanks to Debbie Deal, Div 35 Relay for Life Chair & Immediate Past President of the Glendora Kiwanianne.

Kiwanis Club of Glendora Kiwanianne:

Glendora Kiwaniannes Host 4th Annual Antique Appraisal Fair

Reported by Jo Cox

Well, we all dug into our attics (those of us who actually have attics -- my "attic" is my garage!) and pulled out *all* of our treasures and trotted them over to the LaFetra Center in Glendora on Sunday, November 2nd, where we held our 4th Annual Antique Appraisal Fair. Once we arrived, we treated ourselves to wonderful Gourmet Hors d-oeuvres and washed them down with fine award winning wine, while listening to our piano player treat us to some lovely music.

Then came the fun part....finding out how much our treasures were worth. Mr. Niles Grace, formerly of Heritage Estate Auction Company in San Bernardino, evaluated the articles. Some were found to be worth \$1000 and then some (like mine) were worth somewhere in the vicinity of "a buck three eighty five"!

We also had a wonderful hand made quilt that we raffled off, and a terrific door prize. The afternoon was great.....I mean how could you go wrong? Great food, good wine, lovely music, plenty of antique items to see, and the bottom line is that the money raised goes to our scholarship fund.

Kiwaniannes thank everyone who participated in this event, and we look forward to next year's appraisal fair.

<u>La Puente Industry Kiwanis Club</u> News: The Kiwanis Club of La Puente Industry is having its Annual Holiday Shopping Spree drawing. The winner will receive \$500.00 to shop as they please. There are a large number of other gifts, not quite as valuable as the first prize, but they are still worth the smile price of just \$5.00 and for that you probably will want to purchase more. The Grand Drawing will be held at a regular meeting of the club on December 16, at Marie Callender's in the City of Industry (winner need not be present). Contact Paul White (909-464-0061) for tickets and information.

<u>Kiwanis Club of South Hills Covina</u> (as reported by Immediate Past LTG Mike Tanaka) The Kiwanis Club of South Hills-Covina recently welcomed its newest member, Steve Sherman.

Steve is a retired teacher and school administrator. His passion to help young people has not diminished since his retirement, and he looks forward to being a Kiwanian. Steve and his wife Renae reside in Covina.

Steve was sponsored by Carol Scanlan who became a South Hills Kiwanian earlier this year.



<u>Sierra Madre Kiwanis Club</u> has co-sponsored the City's annual Halloween Costume Contest for many years. As evidenced by this picture, it's never an easy task! The kids first went Trick-or-Treating at the various businesses in town and



then lined up to enter the costume contest. Kiwanis Club members signed them up, giving each an ID number. The excited contestants then got in line behind a fire engine that had its lights and siren engaged specifically to alert one and all that they were escorting these happy revelers to the local park for the costume contest.

The judges for the contest were Kiwanis Club members and a city council member or two. The categories were from 0-2 years, to 11 years and up. 150 entrants got on stage and "worked" the audience. It was difficult to tell who had the most fun, the contestants or the judges. Kiwanis awarded prizes of a local book store's gift certificates. A good time was had by all. (Thanks to Pat Birdsall, reporter, and Bill Coburn, photographer.)

Kiwanis Division 35

CALIFORNIA-NEVADA-HAWAII DISTRICT

Visit Div. 35's Website: www.cnhdiv35.org

Serving the children of the world

KEY CLUB NEWS -- Do you know that all Cali-Nev-Ha District Key Clubs are the CNH Bees? **Division 35E**

This month, after all of recruitment rush out of our way, our clubs truly began to serve the community! San Dimas Key Club had their Up and Down buddy walk, which supported children with Down Syndrome. San Dimas is doing a great job, although they have been recently chartered and had a lot to catch up on. They are also participating in the UNICEF trick or treat box. They actually went out on Halloween night and asked for donations! And also did their UNICEF trick on treat on Halloween! In Walnut, Key Clubbers helped out at the Walnut Family Festival. On Oct. 25, over 60 Key Clubbers from Walnut, Diamond Bar and (almost-Chartered) Rowland Heights helped out at the Rowland Heights Buckboard Days Parade and the Walnut Valley Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast.



San Dimas High School Key Club Volunteers at Up for Down Marathon



The newly chartered San Dimas High School Key Club volunteered on Sunday, October 19, 2008 at the 7th Annual Buddy Walk for Up for Down/DSLA in Upland

Memorial Park. It was a marathon event to benefit the Down Syndrome Assoc. of Los Angeles, Inland Valley Sub-Group for children and families with Down Syndrome. Our Key club cooked food, introduced people, sold raffle tickets, helped with registration, cleaned up and so much more. Way to go San Dimas High School Key Club.



Reported by Debbie Deal and Debbie

Schmidt, Sponsored Youth Chairpersons, Glendora Kiwanianne Club

• LATE BREAKING NEWS: KEY CLUB FALL RALLY

Sylmar Fire shuts roads, postpones event.
Rescheduled for Saturday, December 13th.
Volunteers to Chaperone will be needed.
Key Clubs: START PLANNING NOW
Kiwanis Sponsors: Clear Your Schedules to
VOLUNTEER to chaperone!!!



See you in Nashville! June 25-28, 2009

Key Leader Program (as reported by Juman Kim, LTG Div 35E

Few weeks ago, I went to the Key Leaders Camping in San Diego, at the Cedar Glen Camp. The workshop part could have been boring to some people, since we did have to listen a lot, but to most of us, it was actually very interesting with a lot of activities. Among the activities, I liked the wall climbing game. We were given 30 seconds to make a plan that will help us to get all 20 of us over a 14 feet wall. After 30 seconds, no talking. The rules were like this: Only one person can stay on the top and help, and rest had to be on the ground. And if you already went up, you couldn't help next person to go up. Now, our problem was: should we let all of the small people go up first and then try to push up heavier people? Then how's the last person going to come up? If we let tall people go first, how are short people going to go up with no one pushing them up? With these rules, these activities were built to show the importance of effective communication. Then, there was the mail box activity. On the first day we went up to the mountain, we made this mailbox that was hung on the wall throughout the weekend. This way, if anyone wanted to say something to do, they can simply write something on a piece of paper and put it in the mailbox. I've got to say that the feeling you get when you get a read mail, instead of an email is much more satisfying. I HIGHLY encourage everyone to go next year! CNH rap This was so fun!

Team Kiwanis Division 35 Page 3 of 4 pages



CALIFORNIA-NEVADA-HAWAII DISTRICT

Visit Div. 35's Website: www.cnhdiv35.org

Serving the children of the world^T

Friends of the 2009 Kiwanis Rose Float

GRAND DRAWING

Your contribution of \$100 for the "Friends of the 2009 Kiwanis Rose Float Grand Drawing" not only makes you eligible to win \$5,000, \$1,000, \$500 or \$250, but also makes you a "Friend" of the 2009 Kiwanis Rose Float. As a "Friend", you will receive a personalized name badge. The drawing will be held after all 200 tickets are sold. All proceeds from the ticket sales will go to funding the 2009 Kiwanis Rose Float:

"Sharing The Great Outdoors" (For more information, call: 714-328-2410)

Please fill out the information form below so we can send you your ticket stub, and hopefully, one of the prizes. Your name badge will be sent separately.

Remember, you do not need to be present at the drawing to win.

Please make checks payable to: Kiwanis Rose Float PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY	MAIL TO:	Rose Float	Committee, 16085 Sigman Street Hacienda Heights, CA 91745
NameAddress			
City		_ State	Zip Code
Phone	E-Mail		

E						
		Lt. Governor	Division Secretary	Division Treasurer		
`.' 	The work of the second	Dave Wallach	Paul White	Trudy Brandt		
	(C	ell) 714-328-2410	(H) 909-464-0061	(H) 909-629-2388		
	(F	ax) 626336-1071	(Fax) 909-548-2031	(Fax) 909-859-3497		
	pag.ds	sw.@worldnet.att.net	paulncin@aol.com	trudy@brandtcoservices.com		



SERVING THE CHILDREN OF THE WORLD